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November 28, 2023
To Whom it May Concern:

I am writing this letter to report some improperly reported data for Highland School District (also
known as Highland Community Schools). In the 21-22 school year we had 4 students that were
marked as not having graduated. The error was brought to our attention as we noticed our
average 4- and 7-year cohort graduation rates reported in WISE and shown on State Report
Cards decreased from 95% to 85.7%. In the 21-22 school year, there were 30 graduates
reported and 5 students who did not graduate. Of the 5 who did not graduate, 3 of the students
were international students who never enrolled in another domestic educational program, they
were not dropouts.

These changes have been noted in our student information system. We will continue to work
with our data team to effectively track student data to effectively meet compliance measures set

by the Department of Instruction.

Please accept this errata to accompany our district data. If there is anything else we need to do
to correct the data please let us know.

Sincerely,

Josh Tarrell
Highland Community School Superintendent



